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	Victoria University of Wellington Students’ Association
Te Roopu Tauira a te Kura Wananga o te Upoko o te Ika a Maui Inc.


Minutes of the 17th meeting of the 2009 VUWSA Executive
Held on:


29th April 2009

At the:


VUWSA Meeting Room





Ground Floor, Student Union Building






Kelburn Campus

In attendance:
Executive Members: Jasmine Freemantle, Freya Eng, Alexander Neilson, Nathan Cooper, Georgina Hart. 
Non-voting Observers: 
Jessy Edwards (Salient)
Meeting chaired by:

Jasmine Freemantle 
Minutes taken by:


Nathan Cooper
Meeting started at: 


6:06pm
 1. Apologies: Kassie Hartendorp, Mariya Kupriyenko and Nana Wu. Apologies for lateness from Sam Oldham and Seamus Brady.
Motion: That the apologies be accepted

Moved: Jasmine Freemantle
Seconded: Freya Eng
Carried:  Unanimously 

2. Minutes of the previous Executive Meeting (22nd April 2009)


Deferred to next meeting as these were not yet ready. 
Action Point: Alexander Neilson to have these minutes ready by Monday morning, as they contain several important action points.

3. Notification of Items for Urgent General Business

a) ANZAC Day
4. Executive Work Reports

Jasmine raised two issues:

1. That some of the work reports that weren’t included in last week’s agenda and were supposed to be resubmitted for this week’s agenda hadn’t been. 

2. That some work reports aren’t being submitted on time, and some are still outstanding

Action Point: The entire executive to have all work reports up to date by next week’s meeting.

Tim Wang arrives 6:11pm
Motion: That the Work Reports tabled at the Executive meeting on the 29/04/09 be accepted.

Moved: Jasmine Freemantle


Seconded: Alexander Neilson


Carried: Unanimously

5. VUWSA Staff Report

Jasmine talked about Gavin Sutherland’s resignation as the VUWSA Accountant. Tomorrow is Gavin’s last day, and there will be a farewell lunch tomorrow, attended by VUWSA staff, Alexander Neilson, and Jasmine Freemantle. We wish Gavin all the best, and thank him for his huge contribution to VUWSA over the years. (
After tomorrow Nick Criven will be dealing with the VUWSA accounts for the next 2 months, at 2 days/week. 

Note: Can the Executive please remind any clubs or rep groups that they deal with to direct all their financial queries and issues to Alexander Neilson, and not to Nick.

Jasmine also talked about the 5 new staff members hired yesterday: 4 Campus Angels, and the Campaigns Coordinator. The Campus Angels will report to Seamus, as Welfare Vice-President), and the Campaigns Coordinator will report to Sam, as Campaigns Officer.

Jasmine also mentioned that at the last Staff Meeting the issue of relocating offices (including those at Pipitea) was raised again, and at this stage staff are just thinking about it. 

Seamus Brady arrives 6:15pm

Finally, Jasmine said that she has readvertised the Education Advocacy Organiser (EAO) Position (which closes in 3-4 weeks), and that she has also advertised the Association Manager Position (which will close in a few weeks as well).
Alex requested a Subcommittee meeting to talk about the filling of these positions, which Jasmine will organise.

6. General Business
a) Food Bank Database Entry Update Report 

This was deferred until the next meeting, as the concerned executive member wasn’t in attendance.
b) July Conference
Jasmine announced the lucky winners of the draw to attend July Conference in Auckland: Seamus Brady and Nathan Cooper. Both are very excited to represent VUWSA, and to attend Mens’ Conference. Alexander Neilson generously invited July Conference attendees to dinner at his home, with a possible sleepover. 
c) Salient Executive Grant
Jasmine talked about yesterday’s Publications Committee Meeting, and that Salient has been nominated for a Qantas Media Award for its Website! This is fantastic news, and the executive was very happy to grant money to help Salient writers to attend the awards. Good luck, Salient!

Motion: That $300 be granted from the Executive Grants Pool to pay for half the ticket price for 5 Salienteers to attent the Qantas Media Awards.
Moved: Alexander Neilson
Seconded: Jasmine Freemantle
Carried:  Unanimously 

d) Monthly Reports

Jasmine talked about a new format for monthly reports, where they’ll be added to the end of the executive work reports once per month in bullet-point format, with High-lights/Low-lights.
The new system should save time and effort, and be easier to read.  
7. Urgent General Business

a) ANZAC Day
The Executive talked about some of the commentary that last week’s decision not to commemorate ANZAC Day has received. 

Jasmine talked about the Public Meeting that will be held as part of the SRC next week, on Wednesday 6 May at 1pm in the Mount Street Bar, where VUWSA will seek a formal policy from students regarding ANZAC Day. Jasmine will also invite representatives from the RSA to attend.

Freya talked briefly about a comment she made last week about not supporting war which she felt was misconstrued, and reiterated that she does respect the ANZAC tradition. 

Jasmine pointed out that in past years VUWSA Executives have actively protested ANZAC Day, and that in other years VUWSA Executives had neglected to commemorate ANZAC Day because they simply couldn’t be bothered. This is why VUWSA will now seek formal policy from students.
Finally, Jasmine also highlighted a similar lack of policy for Waitangi Day.
8. Date of Next Meeting

The next meeting will be held on Wednesday 6 May from 6pm. 

Meeting closed 6:35pm
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